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From The Desk of Harriet Polansky:

Dear Residents, 

It's nice to see so many residents actively engaged at Stern Village and making a positive impact to our community! The frigid weather has not stopped many of you from attending our activities.

It's important that you listen to the weather forecast and be prepared for any upcoming storms. Plan ahead!  Joe Lucella, Director of Trumbull EMS suggests the following:

-All residents should have a 3-day supply of food and water. 

-Make sure you have enough medicine and oxygen to get you through a major storm.

-Keep blankets, LED flashlights, battery operated lanterns, batteries, and a hand-held can opener on hand. 
In case of a power outage, the Community Room has a generator and outlets for your medical equipment and your cell phones.

We have an updated list of residents that are staying at Stern Village and residents that are leaving Stern Village, in the event of major storm. This list is provided to all first responders.

IT’S YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO LET US

KNOW IF YOU ARE STAYING OR LEAVING!

Thank you to the residents that have helped 

their neighbors and friends during the snow

storm, and to those of you that shoveled and cleared snow from vehicles. As you know, there are no assigned parking spots. Be mindful of your neighbor! 

There are lots of activities at Stern Village and I'd like to see new faces!  Our community room is the hub of Stern Village. Meet a friend for coffee, enjoy the warmth of the fireplace, play Bingo and cards, and come to our monthly activities.


Stay warm. Be safe.

Sincerely, 

From the Editor

In an effort to make this newsletter a little more “reader friendly”, I have organized the layout into sections, i.e., Important Info, Events & Activities, Services, Friends of Stern Village and Our Village News.  Please read and if you have any comments or questions, please let me know.  

                                         Thank you.  

                                          Joyce Aquino

Please join me in congratulating Harriet Polansky on her two-year anniversary on February 19th as Executive Director of Stern Village!  Thank you Harriet for all you have done for us these past two years!
For information, news, updates, events & photos please go to our new website www.sternvillage.com
IMPORTANT INFO

MONTHLY RENT 

Friendly Reminder: As per your lease, your rent is due the 1st of every month. You will be charged a late fee of $25 after the10th day of the month.

BED BUGS 

These disgusting critters can enter your apartment if you are not careful. For example: Bed bugs can come from taking in used furniture, mattresses, or clothing, or if your guests are carriers. If you feel that you are getting bitten in your apartment and have small bite marks, you MUST alert the office. We alert the Public Health Department and schedule an appointment for extermination of ALL the units in the building. Our exterminator can verify the infected unit. The resident of the unit with the infestation will be responsible for payment. 

EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES:

FEB 3rd – TUESDAY  AT 12:00 NOON

In the Community Room

Every Tuesday, starting February 3rd Chair Exercise with Paulette.
FEB 10th – TUESDAY  AT  12:30 PM

In the Community Room

Resident Participation Meeting to discuss updates on the Revitalization & Rehabilitation of Stern Village.
FEB 11th – WEDNESDAY 10:00 A.M.

In the Community Room 

Meet Michelle Molnar. She will be teaching a basic computer class on Wednesdays.

FEB 12th – THURSDAY AT 1 P.M.

In the Community Room

Long Hill Garden Club - Floral design for Valentine's Day!  Accepting 20 participants. Must sign up and commit to be there!

FEB 13th   – FRIDAY AT 6:00 P.M.

MOVIE NIGHT in the Community Room

Come enjoy the movie and popcorn!!
FEB 14th   – SATURDAY – 1 TO 4:00 P.M.

In the Community Room

VALENTINE’S DAY PARTY!

All attendees MUST bring a finger food or a beverage. Please contact June at 203-880-9367.
FEB 17th – TUESDAY AT 10:00 AM

Guest Speaker Joe Petreycik, RN from Bridgeport Hospital. Topic: "Heart To Heart Talk"
FEB 18th – WEDNESDAY AT 10:00 AM

In the Community Room

Harriet’s Tea & Talk with the Residents. 

Not to be missed!

FEB 19th – THURSDAY AT 2-3:00 PM

In the Congregate Dining Room

Entertainment by Sophistication

FEB 21st – SATURDAY AT 2- 4:00 PM

In the Congregate Dining Room

BINGO - provided by Knights of Columbus from Saint Theresa's Church 
FEB 23rd – MONDAY AT 4:00 PM

In the Community Room

THA Monthly Board Meeting - open to residents.

FEB 24th – TUESDAY AT 11:00 AM

In the Community Room

Messiah Baptist Church
FEB 26th – THURSDAY AT 2:00 PM

NEW DAY – EVERY 4TH THURSDAY

In the Community Room

COME ALONG AND ENJOY SINGING!

Join Bob Lewis and others in singing the old hymns with accompanying pianist Ruth Silver
FEB 27th – FRIDAY AT 6:00 P.M.

MOVIE NIGHT in the Community Room

Come enjoy the movie and popcorn!!

COME JOIN IN OUR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES IN THE

COMMUNITY ROOM AND THE CONGREGATE BUILDING

Monday - Bingo– 2:00 pm in the Community Room 

          
Chair Exercise 10:00 am Congregate Bldg

Tuesday –Chair Exercises-12:00 pm, Community Room


             Pinochle –1:30 pm in the Community Room

          
Rosary - 1:30 pm in Congregate TV Room

Wednesday - Bingo–2:00 pm at the Congregate Bldg

    
  Chair Exercise 10:00 am Congregate Bldg

 
  Computer classes 10:00 am Community Rm

  With Michelle 

Thursday - Knitting–10:00 am in the Community Room

Game Night-6pm to 8pm in the Community Rm

SV Wii Bowling League, other Wii games, play

pool & more

Friday - Chair Exercise 10:00 am Congregate Bldg

Mass – 1:30 pm Congregate Bldg Dining Rm

                   EVERY 2ND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH

              Bingo– 2:00 pm in the Congregate Building

************

SERVICES
FREE BUS SERVICE 

MON:  Bridge House in Bridgeport for 5 hours.

            Pick up at 10 AM at the Community Room.

THUR: Hawley Lane Mall and Big Y in Trumbull/

            Stratford for 2 hours.

            Pick up 2 PM at the Community Room and 

            Congregate.

FRI:     Trumbull Center and Quality Street for 1 hour.

            Pick up at 1 PM at the Community Room & 

            Congregate 

SAT:    Price Rite & Trumbull Shopping Park in

            Bridgeport/Trumbull for 1 ½ hours.

            Pick up 12 PM at the Community Room &  

            Congregate.

NURSE’S WEEKLY HOURS

Community Room – 8:30am - 11:30am Congregate Building – 11:30am - 3:00pm

Right at Home in Home Care and Assistance offers the following services: Home Health Care for personal and dressing, Companionship, Homemaker and Medicine Management.  If interested, please contact Tim Randall at 

203-261-5777 to discuss costs.

FOR YOUR HEALTH AND SAFETY

As part of our Emergency Management Procedures for Stern Village, we MUST have an updated list of your EMERGENCY CONTACTS, in the event that we need to call a relative, friend, or caregiver.  Please visit or call Heather at the office

(203) 261-5740 to update the information.

FREE COUNSELING

Trumbull Counseling Center at 121 Old Mine Rd. A five-minute drive from Stern Village.  Please call Victor or Robin to schedule an appointment. The Center will also meet with you at Stern Village. Call: 203-261-5110 

LAUNDRY ROOM 

Please be considerate of your neighbors. Use 1 washer and 1 dryer each time you do your laundry. We have a limited amount of washers and dryers for the residents. 

HAIRDRESSER

Located on the Village premises 

Sheila - Tuesdays & Wednesdays 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and Betty - Fridays   1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

************

FRIENDS OF STERN VILLAGE:

A special thank you to the following businesses for their generosity:
The Long Hill Garden Club: Cheryl Basztura, Arlene Field, Helen Nordvall, Barbara Pezzullo, Ria Udischas Viores, Virginia Evitts, and Marilyn Burkhart.  Carol Ghent did the pre-planting bulb chilling.

Thelma Burr for making the beautiful afghan to raffle off for money to purchase yarn to make hats, gloves and mittens for the local needy.  $150 was raised!

Joyce Meehan for volunteering at the Congregate.

Roger Figueroa for volunteering to call Bingo on Wednesdays in the Congregate.

St Theresa Church, Men's Auxiliary, for volunteering to call Bingo every third Saturday of the month.

Joe Lucella, Director of EMS, for his discussion on taking precautionary measures to ensure safety.

Thank you to our amazing senior citizens and non-elderly residents that make a positive impact on Stern Village!

Thank you to the following companies for making Harriet's 2015 Volunteer Recognition Breakfast a success:
Tony Perrone, Manager of Stop & Shop, Quality St, Trumbull, donated over $100 worth of food.

Robin Lafontaine, Manager of Bruegger’s Bagel Bakery, Trumbull, donated five dozen bagels, 

John DeMarco, Owner of Luigis Bakery in Bridgeport, donated assorted pastries.

Jeff, Bob, Rene and Harriet for spending the night at Stern Village on Monday night-1/26 to keep on top of snow removal and watch over our residents.

Thank you to First Selectman Tim Herbst for checking in with Harriet day & night during the snow storm, to make sure residents were safe.
************

OUR VILLAGE NEWS
Welcome Chef Christian 

to the Congregate. Enjoy a delicious, full-course meal for only $10.00. Check out the menu in the Community Room and Laundry Rooms. Call 203-459-1110 x2.

 
S V N W:

The Stern Village Neighborhood Watch is seeking new volunteers.  If you are interested, please see Gus in the Community Room.

NEIGHBORHOOD AWARENESS 

In order to foster a safer, peaceful and enjoyable environment for you and your neighbors, if you see or hear something that you think is suspicious or dangerous, call the police immediately!  If it's an emergency, call 911.  If it's not an emergency call 203-261-3665.  Do not be afraid to make the call!   Your neighbors will be thankful you did! 

CATS AND DOGS

Cats and dogs ARE NOT ALLOWED to roam freely.  They must be walked on a leash at all times and away from apartment grounds.

SEE PAULETTE OR HARRIET 

If you See It, please Say it. If you have a concern or just want to chat, our doors are always open to you. Do not worry any conversation with Paulette or Harriet is highly confidential. 

CONGREGATE APPLICATIONS are available all year, must be 62 or older and have difficulties with one or more essential activities of daily living.  Application can be pickup at 210 Hedgehog Circle or call 203-459-1110X2
SCRAP METAL - the THA is collecting scrap metal.  Please call Heather at 203-261-5740 for pick-up. Thanks!

A HEARTFUL "GET WELL SOON" MESSAGE
To all our residents who have been hospitalized.

JOIN THE TRUMBULL SENIOR CENTER.

Take advantage of the wonderful programs the Trumbull Senior Center has to offer. Buses / transportation to the Senior Center is available at Stern Village.

OPEN ENROLLMENT ENDING FEBRUARY 15, 2015 FOR ACCESS HEALTH CT.
You can call to enroll and for information at  

1-855-365-2428 or on-line www.AccessHealthCT.com
LIFE-LINE ALERT SYSTEM

If you are interested in getting a lifeline alert or know of a resident that can use one, please contact Paulette. We have a company that is providing these life-saving devices inexpensively. 

PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE ON AUTOS

Seeking a volunteer to check the fluids in vehicles for some of our residents. Volunteer just needs to check and notify the owner of the vehicle if there is a problem.  If you are interested in volunteering, please call Madeline at the Congregate Office at 203- 459-1110 x2.

REGISTER YOUR VEHICLE
Please make sure your vehicle is registered. 

We cannot have unregistered vehicles taking up value parking spaces that could be used by other residents. You will get towed!

************

REVILIZATION AND REHABILITION OF STERN VILLAGE – UPDATES FOR FEBRUARY 2015

The Notice of Funding Availability from CHFA & DOH came out and the THA Team is very busy preparing for the application due in April. As you know, CHFA & DOH named us a “critical & at risk housing authority”.

The THA Team is working on the plans for Stern Village, based on directives from CHFA & DOH.  We are also working very closely with the Town of Trumbull on our revitalization and rehabilitation project.

Harriet, Neil, Paulette and Millennium (Bruce and Frank) attended The Affordable Housing Academy Sessions on Thursday, January 29th & Friday, January 30th.  We met with members of the CT Housing Coalition and National Development Council to discuss our project. They are very happy with our team and our progress! 

Harriet was asked to present the THA’s Resident Participation Plan to the attendees. This was considered an honor for the THA to present at the Academy.

The THA Team will be meeting with United Illuminating to discuss energy efficiencies and how UI can help us off-set the costs for our project.

We are working around the clock preparing for upcoming meetings with the Town, CHFA & DOH, as well as Government Officials.

We are hoping to get the funding for our huge revitalization and rehabilitation project. 

A heartfelt thank you to the members of the Resident Development Advisory Committee for their commitment to the THA Development Team, The Board of Commissioners and the residents of Stern Village! 
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